
Families can continue to use School Saving
Bonus (SSB) funds until Monday, 30 June 2025
to buy uniforms or to allocate funds to school
activities using the parent/carer online system.

 
Any funds remaining after 30 June 2025,

including online voucher amounts that have not
been redeemed, will become a school activities
credit held against the family account for each

student. However, the credit will not be
available on your family account at our school
until early August. This means you will need to

pay for school activities during July/early
August if you don’t allocate your SSB funds.

 
To use any remaining SSB funds to cover the

cost of school activities in July, please refer to
the SSB online system and allocate the funds to

school activities before 30 June 2025.
 

Do you have a younger child or know a
neighbour or friend who has a child starting
school in 2026?

A reminder to families who have a child
due to start in Foundation in 2026, that
online enrolments are now open and
close on Friday, 25 July. 

Reminder:
Prep 2026
enrolment 

Beat the Bell each day!
Arrive before 8.40am 

to be ready for learning time
to begin.

Brrrrrrrr
Winter is well and truly upon us and the mornings are becoming chilly!! Out in
the yard on duty in the mornings it can be extremely cold but I love being out
there and seeing many parents and students each day. It has been amazing to
see so many trying to beat the bell and be in class ready for learning time. Our
late arrivals have really decreased and students are settled for learning time
quickly. Of course on the odd occasion families can run late, thank you to those
coming through the office to sign in and be walked up to class by staff. Thank
you also to our parents for helping us recognise that every minute counts and
being out of rooms by 8.45, this has been a huge help.  

As Term 2 comes to a close in only two weeks, we remind parents that this is an
important Reporting term. While teachers are continuously assessing students
over the term to plan for differentiated learning, Term 2 is also an opportunity to
look at the growth that has occurred over the last six months from December
and what is yet to be achieved before the year ends. An indication of how your
child is progressing will be clearly seen on the graph in the report indicating
their progress. It is however equally important to look at growth in the context of
the Effort your child has demonstrated in their learning areas.

In readiness for Semester 1 reports being available in the last week, next week
Student Led Conferences are being held. We strongly encourage all parents,
(except for those who have had SSGs already) to attend a meeting with their
child. Not only do teachers spend time assessing, evaluating and writing
reports, but students also take time to reflect on their learning achievements
and goals as they prepare to take a leading role during the Conference. 
 
It is our belief that through active involvement, students take greater ownership
and responsibility for their learning efforts. Further to this, the Conferences
acknowledge that learning is the shared responsibility of students, parents and
teachers.

We hope your child enjoys their time reflecting on their semester, sharing their
progress with you and feels positive about their achievements.
Please note that Specialist staff will be available in the library on Wednesday
evening to allow parents to have a chat with them in the areas of PE, Visual or
Performing Arts and Auslan with the staff.
We look forward to seeing you then.

Gill Gray
Principal

SCHOOL NEWSLETTER - THURSDAY 19TH JUNE 2025

The last day of Term 2 is 
Friday 4  July th

- children will be
dismissed at 2:30pm

Allocate your 
School Saving Bonus 

NOW

https://www.schoolsavingbonus.vic.gov.au/s/


Term 2 Activities

Popcorn Day
25  Juneth

Volunteer parents needed please 

Term 3 Activities

Bunnings Sausage Sizzle 
(Saturday 2  August)nd

Fathers Day Stall
Disco

Footy Pie Day

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR A 
BUNNINGS BBQ FUNDRAISER ON 
SATURDAY AUGUST 2  ND

Volunteers:
Volunteers will be required throughout the day and
a roster has been set up with shifts, commencing at
7:45am - 4:30pm, for 2 hours and 15 minutes. If
you are available and can volunteer, please contact
the school office on 97890077.

Donations for Fundraising BBQ:
If you would like to contribute and possibly can not
volunteer, please consider if you are able to donate
any of the following items;

Napkins
Soft Drinks (cans only please)
Water (individual bottled water)
Tomato Sauce
BBQ Sauce
Mustard
Sausages - do you know a supplier, we need
approximately 70kg
Bread - fresh can be sent to school on friday 1
August

st

Sliced onions 25kgs
Ice for esky’s - required on the Saturday
morning

We will also require the loan of some coolers - if
you are happy to let us borrow, please leave named
esky’s at school and these will be returned to you

KP
 G

ROUP UPDATE

Please consider volunteering in any capacity you can,
 because without you there is no KP Group ....... 

but with you, we can achieve so much!



Thank you for helping to ensure your children learn the importance of wearing the
correct school uniform particularly during these colder days. 
A school uniform removes the sense of competition in dress, which can often cause
stress amongst students and in addition, has the important safety factor of making
Kingsley Park Primary children instantly recognisable. 
If your child is out of uniform, we will check in with parents as we are noting that for
some children, this is a choice and parents are not aware.
As the weather continues to cool down, we begin to see more varied coloured hoodies.
Please note that hoodies are not to be worn to school. Students may wear a school
coloured beanie which are available through our uniform suppliers, alternatively, a plain
navy blue one is fine.

If you require some assistance in accessing a uniform,
 please see us at the Office as we are more than happy to help 
you out so that your children have a strong sense of belonging 
to the Kingsley Park community.

Don’t forget that we now have navy blue 
puffer jackets available in our uniform range.

Our uniform range can be found on our 
website at https://www.kingsleypark.vic.edu.au/page/218/School-Uniform

SCHOOL
UNIFORM

Thursday 19  Juneth

Year 5 Mt Erin Immersion Day
Werribee Zoo (Middles)

Friday 20  Juneth

Whole School Assembly

Monday 23  Junerd

Myuna Farm (Juniors)

Tuesday 24  Juneth

Student LED Conferences 3.30-4.20

Wednesday 25  Juneth

Student LED Conferences 3.30-7.00pm

Thursday 26  Juneth

Student LED Conferences 3.30-4.20

Friday 27  Juneth

Winter Lightning Premiership - Seniors
Module Assemblies  (No Senior assembly)

Tuesday 1  Julyst

Sausage Sizzle Day (orders due by
Monday 30  June)th

Friday 4  Julyth

Whole School Assembly
Pyjama Day - bring a gold coin
SEA Puberty Incursion - Seniors
End of Term 2 - 2.30pm finish

IMPORTANT DATES
TERM  2

SRC NEWS.......
The SRC met recently and decided it was time

for a ‘fun’ fundraising day or two....... 
The last day of term is now officially Pyjama
Day. Wear your warm PJs, dressing gown,

uggs or oodie, stay warm and enjoy a fun day.
Don’t forget a gold coin donation.

We also have a sizzling sausage sizzle coming
up. Get your orders in for a sausage filled day

on Tuesday 1  July.st

Draft Policies for parent feedback; 
We currently have two new school policies for parent review and feedback;
Student Uniform Policy & Complaints Policy.
These can be found on our school website. Please review them and send any feedback to
kingsley.park.ps@education.vic.gov.au by the end of June so they can be finalised.

See the next page for a 
full SRC update!

https://www.kingsleypark.vic.edu.au/page/218/School-Uniform
https://www.kingsleypark.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/dress_code_policy_.docx.pdf
https://www.kingsleypark.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/complaints_policy_.docx.pdf


This term the SRC (with our amazing KPG)
 have organised for you:

Popcorn Wednesdays to the end of term
replacing Zooper Doopers

(do we want these to continue?)
Yesterday we raised $170 in popcorn sales.

In Term 3 do we want soup day or hot chocolate day?

A Sausage sizzle for the last Tuesday of term.
Sausages are $2.50 each, ask parents to order them on
Qkr! - this is where they order your regular lunch orders.

Remind them to do it by Friday 27  June.th

The last day of term 2 is only 2 weeks away AND it is now
officially  Pyjama Day.

Wear your warm winter PJs, a snuggly dressing gown 
or oodie and even your cosy ugg boots or slippers 

(bring shoes for outside) 

Don’t forget a gold coin donation

ATTENTION!
SRC NEWS AND VIEWS

Don’t forget to vote
for your Semester 2

SRCs,
 this now also 
includes preps!

What do you think we should spends these funds raised on?  
Perhaps we could put synthetic turf in the ga ga pit for better game play? 

Perhaps a heater/air conditioner in the gym? 
Perhaps fix up some of our broken seats? What are your class ideas?

New Beanies are coming 
next term. 

You can order them on Qkr! 
from Monday 26  June.th

Choose from Option 1 or Option 2.

Planning for a 
disco is underway
 for next term.

SRC
news



This year we will be participating in Wakakirri (a story
told through dance) at the Frankston Arts centre on
Thursday 14th August at 7;15pm. Our small team of
students have been working tirelessly each week to
tell our story. Mrs Fillis and I have been so proud of
the way the team have committed themselves to
learning the choreography. We can’t wait to perform
on the night. Tickets go on sale next Wednesday
25th June, at 10:00am through the Frankston Arts
centre or you can buy them online at
http://artscentre.frankston.vic.gov.au/ or call the Box
office on 03 9784 1060. 

Here are some images of our girls in rehearsals. See
link
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1N5xO6bPk4F
hhXhLswlT3ckoiNtcRoDXZ

Enter images gym showcase, waka canon, finale
pose, wakakirri finale?????

W A K A K I R R I  
Mrs Fillis & Mrs Stodden

2
0
2
5

KPPS Term 2 Sausage Sizzle Day is on 
Tuesday 1  July. st

Orders to be made via Qkr!  by 10am on 
Monday  30  June.th

$2.50 per sausage

Thank you to the SRC Children & KP Group
for this initiative

KPPS
SAUSAGE SIZZLE

http://artscentre.frankston.vic.gov.au/
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1N5xO6bPk4FhhXhLswlT3ckoiNtcRoDXZ
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1N5xO6bPk4FhhXhLswlT3ckoiNtcRoDXZ


SENIOR SCHOOL NEWSSENIOR SCHOOL NEWS

DISTRICT CROSS COUNTRY
Well done to all the students who represented our school at District Cross Country.

The senior students were lucky to have Olympic boxing bronze medalist Caitlin Parker talk
to them about health and wellbeing. Caitlin’s journey to Olympic success was inspirational.

VIP GUEST
SPEAKER

MINI GOLF ANGLES



SENIOR SCHOOL NEWSSENIOR SCHOOL NEWS

DISTRICT CROSS COUNTRY
Well done to all the students who represented our school at District Cross Country.

S2 entered a writing competition called “Do NOT come to our school”. In 50 words or less
they had to tell Andy Lee why he definitely should NOT come to our school. Here were

some of their entries:

Do NOT come to our school!

S1 Reading -Bridge to Terabithia

S1 students created a group tableau to depict a compelling moment from the class

novel Bridge to Terabithia. They were encouraged to bring their scenes to life

through expressive movements and gestures.

Andy, don’t come—last time Hamish Blake visited,

he swapped chairs for whoopee cushions, set off

fire alarms, challenged the principal in a dance-off

(and won), he convinced us we were on Gap Year! It’s

been months. Half the teachers are in Bali. We’re

still waiting for the credits to roll. - By Drew B

I absolutely BEG you to NEVER EVER EVER come
to our school. The teachers flick toenail clippings into
kids eyes if you get an answer wrong in Maths and
our principal is a demon and all the staff worship
her! All newcomers are forced to worship her and
she HATES authors! - By Zoe V

Andy!! You know what I’m gonna say… DO NOT DARE
TO COME NEAR OUR SCHOOL! Our teachers lure little
children in and turn them into slaves! If I get caught
writing this, I may be eaten by the rotten teachers! If

you don’t see me you know what happened. - By Kai S

S1 students designed a new front cover for Bridge to Terabithia, using symbols to
represent key ideas or emotions conveyed in the story.

Literary Symbolism - using symbols to represent ideas

Andy, Do NOT come to Kingsley Park! It’s
smeared with fish and hasn't been cleaned
since… 1988! Every time we have a guest, the
Principal brainwashes them into being her

slaves! Students are zombies, they ate Hamish
when he came! Even Wizz is scared of this

biohazard! - By Alex C

Awesome Andy, I’m trying to help you here. Follow my

words carefully. DO. NOT. COME. You’ll regret it. Every

time a book writer comes to our school, the Principal

makes them eat GARBAGE and drink TOILET

WATER!!!! Mark my words please. DO NOT VISIT OUR

SCHOOL! TRUST ME!!! - By Georgia G

Bringing the Novel to Life Through Tableau 

By Imogen By Dakota

By Jordan



During Reconciliation week, we focused our
session on how indigenous people tell stories
about Australian animals through dance. We
looked at how they mimic Australian animals
such as the kangaroo, echidna and emu.
Here we have some students’ drawings of
these animals, after watching a video clip
about this.

 

PERFORMING ARTS
MRS STODDEN

PREPS:
The Preps have been ‘hot to trot’ learning
different dances this term. We have learnt a
couple of folk dances, a hip hop dance,
discovered how to mimic Australian animals in
dances, told stories through dance and much
more. It has been wonderful to see them show
persistence to learn dance sequences and see
how they can use them in their own dances.

Here are some students performing a hip hop
dance, using neck movements, the criss cross
bounce, shopping trolley move and ending with
a final stance.

(P16 - Abigail, Maggie, Zava, Logan) Emilia, Isla,
Elara, Ted - P17)17)

P18 - Hip hop

PREP

Preps learned two folk dances, this term. One was from
Denmark and the other from Russia. After we had learnt both
dances we looked at the similarities and differences between
the 2, and discussed which one we preferred. Most Preps liked
the Russian folk dance, so here is a snippet of what they learnt

when they performed this dance.

P18- Russian dance 

P17 Russian dance

 Porsche, Ted, Ralph 
Sidney
Akira 
 P17

https://vimeo.com/1093662652
https://vimeo.com/1093662580
https://vimeo.com/1093662580
https://vimeo.com/1093668023
https://vimeo.com/1093662402
https://vimeo.com/1093662402
https://vimeo.com/1093662077


Back in the classroom, the Year one
students were able to also learn the dance
and did a great job of telling the story about
the fruit thief. 

Click here : J10- Fruit thief.

Junior students explored other types of
dances throughout the term such as polka,
hip hop, step touch, contemporary and an
indigenous dance. 

Click here : J12 Heel and Toe polka.

Click here: J11 - contemporary indigenous

 Click here: J9 - hip hop

Click here: J13 - Step touch- Emma,
Francesca, Nina, Ruby, Curtis 

Click here: J8 - music Step touch 

PERFORMING ARTS
MRS STODDEN

JUNIORS: 
This term, Junior students have been focusing on dance
elements such as shape, space and pathways. They have
looked at how to incorporate them in their own dances as well
as identify them in choreography they have learnt in class.
The Year 2 students were fortunate enough to have the
Sydney dance company come and do a contemporary
workshop with them, where they learnt how the dancers peg
words to their movements to help them remember their
dance sequence. 

Here are some of the things that they explored during their
incursion;

Postcards - using their body to make shapes to create a
freeze from a postcard - eg at the beach, on a rollercoaster,
in the classroom etc.

JUNIORS

https://vimeo.com/manage/videos/1093662229
https://vimeo.com/manage/videos/1093662229
https://vimeo.com/1093662331
https://vimeo.com/1093661615
https://vimeo.com/1093662431
https://vimeo.com/1093662431
https://vimeo.com/1093661942
https://vimeo.com/1093661942
https://vimeo.com/1093661942
https://vimeo.com/1093661942
https://vimeo.com/1093661797
https://vimeo.com/1093661797
https://vimeo.com/1093661797


June 1st
Justin VS (M5)

June 2nd
Taj H J11

Ruby-Rose M (J13)

June 4th
Giorgio F (P16) 
Maddison F (P18)

June 6th
Billie G (M20)

Azaria MO (M22)

June 8th
Mack B (J9)

June 10th
Violet C (J8)

June 11th
Abby V (M22)
Vada T (M22)

June 15th
Angus W (S4)

June 17th
Zoe G (J12)
Eden T (J13)

June 18th
Ava C (J13)
Lukas B (S2)

June 19th
Millie R  (M6)
Isla T (M20)

June 23rd
Carter H (M5)
Grace B (S1)

June 24th
Jai S (S4)

Mavis B (S1)

June 25th
Ciarra DS (M5)
Kora S (M20)

June 28th
Francesca E (J13)

June 29th
Edie L (J11)

Emma K (J13)

Student Led Conferences 
- Next Week

Student Led Conferences are coming up next week.
Students will discuss their learning goals and
progress with you in these meetings. Parents will
have access to their child’s online curriculum tracker
to review what has been achieved and areas for
future learning.
Our Specialist staff will also be available in the
library on Wednesday night for meetings/discussions.

Dates for these are;

Tuesday 24  June 3.30-4.20,th

Wednesday 25  June 3.30-7.00pm and th

Thursday 26  June 3.30-4.20pm.th

Bookings are now open on Sentral.

New KPPS beanies 
are coming 
in Term 3!

Keep your head 
warm this winter!

Orders available via Qkr from 
Monday 26  June for delivery in Term 3!th

2 styles available 



STUDENT AWARDS
WEEK 7 - TERM 2

Jordy M (P16)
For consistently coming into the classroom
happy and ready to learn. Your enthusiasm for
your learning sets a great example. Thank you
for being an awesome Kingsley kid!

Ralph H (P17)
For becoming a respectful learner this term. You
have tried very hard to do your best listening
and concentrate on your learning. Well done
Ralph!

Hudson P (P18)
For always showing respectful listening during
floor time by demonstrating all the expected
listening behaviours. Thank you Hudson!

Pelesa T (J8)
For always showing respect to teachers and
classmates through kind words, active listening,
and thoughtful actions—well done! Your
behaviour sets a great example for others.

Maddi K (J9)
For consistently treating others with kindness,
showing focussed listening and being an all
round great role model. We are lucky to have
you as a Kingsley Kid!

Hunter B (J11)
For showing respect to other students and
teachers, especially during our School of Play
activity. Thanks for being a good sport!

Ruby W (J12)
For consistently leading by example as an
outstanding Kingsley kid across all areas of
school life. Thanks for being a SUPERSTAR! 

Otis C (J13)
For always listening to classmates when they are
sharing their ideas and looking after our
classroom. You rock Otis!

Zach R (M5)
For showing great respect to adults and
students through his impeccable manners,
consideration and thoughtfulness for others.

Elih J (M6)
For showing respect to his classmates by
speaking with a calm but confident voice at all
times.

Kora S (M20)
For always showing kindness and respect, and
for the wonderful effort you put into your
learning, especially your writing this semester.
I'm so proud of you Kora! 

Isobel B (M22)
For always being respectful during mini lessons
and dedicating yourself to individual tasks like
writing. You're a joy to have in M22!

Makayla D (M23)
For always showing respect to your peers,
teachers and school property. Your kindness and
care for others makes our classroom a better
place. I'm so proud of you!

Indigo M (S2)
For being an absolute role model of respect. You
are kind, courteous, caring and should be proud
of the person that you are. You're a gem, well
done Indi!

Kyden C (S3)
For making a terrific start to your new school.
Well done for getting involved and working hard
during classroom tasks. Keep up the good work!

Violet O (S4)
For her outstanding diligence with her written
work, visual art line drawing and enthusiastic
respectful participation in Wakakirri with her
friends. Awesome Violet!



STUDENT AWARDS
SPECIALIST TEACHERS : WEEK 7 - TERM 2

SPECIALIST AWARDS

PERFORMING ARTS : Abigail (P16)
For showing great concentration to learn all the
Hip Hop movements and then perform it in her
group. Well done Abi! 

PERFORMING ARTS : Zoe (J12)
For always bringing her 'A' game to our dance
sessions. Great job on your Hip Hop routine,
Zoe!

STEM (Mrs Fillis) : Porsche (P17)
For creating a beautiful ‘autumn tree’ in STEM,
putting in the extra effort. What a superstar!

STEM (Mrs Fillis) : Macy B (J9)
For your amazing listening skills and showing
respect. What a pleasure it is to have you in my
STEM classes each week.

STEM (Mrs Fillis) : Mila F (J12)
For a fantastic effort with your animal habitat
triorama. What a superstar! 

SPECIALIST AWARDS

VISUAL ARTS : Mina (M6)
For consistently showing respect for others and
the materials she uses and being a thoughtful
participant in Visual Arts lessons. Well done
Mina!

AUSLAN : Hudson H (M23)
Always trying your best and showing respect to
everyone around you.
Your hard work, positive attitude, and kindness
shine through in our Auslan class!

If you need any emergency services, what do you do?
Of course you call 000.

An interesting question was posed in AUSLAN by our
seniors, how do deaf or hard of hearing people 

ask for help ???

Watch the terrific video below that they created.
AUSLAN Emergency Signs Video

Also watch M23 do our Acknowledgment of Country.
M23 Acknowledgement of Country

AUSLAN
Miss Jessie

https://vimeo.com/1094565158?share=copy#t=17.141
https://vimeo.com/1094566216?share=copy#t=3.934


Racism
The Department of Education announced a new stand-alone racism policy on 3 June. This new policy is
designed to help schools take actions to prevent and address racism, religious intolerance and racial and
religious vilification.
In our recent Student Attitudes to School survey data, it was pleasing to see that many students felt this was
not an problem here at Kingsley Park and more so that if they experienced racism, they knew who to report it to
and felt safe it would be dealt with.
 
All Victorian government schools must implement this policy from the start of Term 3, 2025.
In line with Child Safe Standard 1 and Child Safe Standard 5, all Victorian government schools must actively
prevent and respond to racism and report incidents to the department.
 
The policy covers 3 key actions: 

Preventing racism: schools must maintain culturally safe and inclusive environments.
Responding to racism: schools must have clear, timely, safe and inclusive processes to respond to incidents
of racism.
Reporting racism: schools must report incidents of racism on eduSafe Plus, as per the Managing and
Reporting School Incidents (Including Emergencies) policy.

In our recent Student Attitudes to School survey data, it was pleasing to see that many students felt this was
not an problem here at Kingsley Park and more so that if they experienced racism, they knew who to report it to
and felt safe it would be dealt with.

Suspension and expulsion
You may be aware of recent changes announced in the media to suspension and expulsion powers that will be
available to Victorian principals from day one of Term 3, (Monday 21 July 2025). We know that students’
behaviour outside of school, particularly online, can sometimes impact the safety of students and staff at
school.

In exceptional circumstances, principals of Victorian government schools will be able suspend or expel
students for behaviour that occurs outside of school grounds and/or hours including online, if it poses a
significant danger to the safety and wellbeing of students or staff. These powers apply only to serious incidents
where there is a clear and close connection to the school and the behaviour of a student outside of school
unreasonably impacts the safety and wellbeing of students or staff at school, and their ability to learn or work. 
Please note: They do not apply to behaviours unrelated to the school or school community. They only apply to
behaviour which occurs from Monday 21 July 2025 onwards.

Suspension and expulsion will remain measures of last resort – our Kingsley way continues to focus on
proactive and positive behaviour support, including working with you to teach students the behaviours we
expect of them, in school and in life. We strongly focus on our 3 key expectations; Be Safe, Be Respectful, Be a
Learner and are working our way through Minor and Major behaviours and what the consequences look like.
We hope you have been keeping up to date with our evolving processes and procedures over the term. We are
here to work with families to get the best for all of our students here at Kingsley Park. Don’t forget feedback is
warmly welcomed and encouraged via email to the school.

Department of Education 
Policy Updates



wellbeing
information

Kingsley Park PS is working
towards a school wide positive

behaviour framework that involves
the establishment of a Continuum

of Behaviour Support that
considers all students and

emphasises prevention.

Kingsley Park has devised, after
receiving parent feedback, an

understanding of Major and Minor
behaviours and behaviour steps

that are used to manage them and
the outcomes. 

Whilst we acknowledge that all
situations are different and some

students may have a diagnosis
and do not have intent behind
their behaviours, it is expected

that parents and the school work
together to understand and

reduce these behaviours and the
impact they have on others.

We recognise that all students can
learn expectations and

behaviours, some may take longer
to learn them but most  thrive
with boundaries and routines. 

A school information book is
currently underway to provide
parens with a clear picture of

what this looks like. Thank you to
those who have sent in valuable

thoughts and feedback.

Making Kingsley better and safer
for all.

What is a P3, P3, F3 you may ask?
Your child may have come home and said, today there was a problem and we did a P3, P3, F3!

3 minutes on each is all it takes. A Fair Process , to navigate;
 Past, what is the conflict/problem? Present, how does everyone feel? And Future, how can this

conflict/problem be repaired?
Trust the process and before long, kids do it themselves. Read more at

https://realschools.com.au/blog/trust-the-process-empowering-kids-to-solve-their-own-problems/

https://realschools.com.au/blog/trust-the-process-empowering-kids-to-solve-their-own-problems/




TeamKids has another amazing Winter
Holiday Program planned! 

Ready to discover the TeamKids
difference?

Unique daily experiences 
Value-packed program

Screen-free FUN! Delicious and nutritious
morning &  afternoon snacks

CCS-approved care

📌 Check out what’s on at your school
https://downloads.teamkids.com.au/kings

ley-primary.pdf

🔗 Book NOW à
www.teamkids.com.au/venues

https://downloads.teamkids.com.au/kingsley-primary.pdf
https://downloads.teamkids.com.au/kingsley-primary.pdf
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.teamkids.com.au%2Fvenues&data=05%7C02%7Ckingsley.park.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7C141cdd2cb64e4de62de308dda3d1a755%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638846843257991529%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=CXHlXKhTttavjzOX9on8MvnwW5KZdSjaZMWf3WBzQMI%3D&reserved=0




𝗦𝘁𝗮𝘁𝗲𝘄𝗶𝗱𝗲 𝗔𝗿𝘁 𝗖𝗼𝗺𝗽𝗲𝘁𝗶𝘁𝗶𝗼𝗻 𝗳𝗼𝗿 𝗬𝗼𝘂𝗻𝗴 𝗖𝗿𝗲𝗮𝘁𝗶𝘃𝗲𝘀 – 𝗪𝗶𝗻
𝗮 𝗦𝗽𝗼𝘁 𝗮𝘁 𝗖𝗮𝗺𝗽!
The Portsea Camp is calling on school students
across Victoria to enter a special art competition
as part of our 2025 Creative Camp.

𝗧𝗵𝗲𝗺𝗲:
“𝗜𝗻𝗻𝗲𝗿 𝗟𝗮𝗻𝗱𝘀𝗰𝗮𝗽𝗲𝘀 – 𝗘𝘅𝗽𝗹𝗼𝗿𝗶𝗻𝗴 𝗠𝗶𝗻𝗱𝗳𝘂𝗹𝗻𝗲𝘀𝘀 𝗮𝗻𝗱
𝗪𝗲𝗹𝗹𝗯𝗲𝗶𝗻𝗴”
We’re inviting kids and teens to explore how they
experience emotions, calm, resilience and
growth—through sculpture, installation, or
mixed-media art. Any medium welcome!
- Open to Primary and Secondary students
- Selected pieces will be featured at our Art Expo
on Thursday 11 July
- Winning students will be awarded a place at our
2025 Creative Camp in the July holidays
- Entries close 5pm, 13 June
Each piece will be displayed with a short artist
statement explaining how it connects to the
theme. Let students' voices and creativity shine.

𝗛𝗼𝘄 𝘁𝗼 𝗘𝗻𝘁𝗲𝗿:
– Post your piece to: The Portsea Camp
– OR email a photo of the student holding their
piece, with their name, school, parent/carer
contact and a brief description of inspiration, to
Damon: mad@theportseacamp.com.au
 Questions? Reach out at
mad@theportseacamp.com.au or give us a call!
This is a fantastic opportunity for creative kids
and teens to have their work seen and to join a
unique school holiday experience designed just
for young artists.



Dental Intake:
 03 9784 8184

If you missed the van or
would like  to schedule

your child’s next 12
month check up, please

contact Smile Squad.

Is your child keen for some soccer
action on a Friday straight after

school here at Kingsley Park?
Come along for the FREE

 trial session on 
Friday 20th June

 (3:30pm - 4:30pm)

Please register you child to attend
the FREE session by the QR code

below or this link CLICK HERE

https://forms.gle/CJ2fMoJjENoPmgoZA



